
                    February 7, 2023   
         Upper Salford, Pennsylvania 

 
Joint Meeting Minutes 

 
A joint meeting of the Upper Salford Township Board of Supervisors and Planning 

Commission was brought to order by Supervisor O’Donnell at 7:30 p.m.  Messrs. Giannini, 
Raisner, Larson, Nase and Bean were present.  Supervisors in attendance were Messrs. Poatsy, 
Jr., O’Donnell, and Sacks.  Township Solicitor, Stephen Imms, Jr. was in attendance, as was 
Chloe Mohr from the Montgomery County Planning Commission.  

 
Mr. Poatsy spoke about previous meetings and addressed the list of topics for discussion 

and review. He would like the list narrowed down for more productive discussion.  
 
A letter was submitted by Zoning Officer, Jeff Kerlin, regarding Zoning Ordinance 

Amendment Recommendations. The letter addressed three sections of the Ordinance, Section 
27-283.A, “Front Yard”, Section 27-304.B.2.a “General Farming”, Section 27-304.A.5 “Domestic 
Animals” vs Section 27-304.B.2.d “Keeping of Livestock”. There was discussion on each of the 
sections. Discussions included definitions, setbacks, building heights, use of accessory buildings, 
number and types of animals permitted per acres, etc.  It was decided to continue these 
discussions at the next Joint meeting and have Mr. Kerlin in attendance. 

 
Ms. Mohr spoke about Montco 2050: A Comprehensive Plan for a Changing World. 

Everyone is encouraged to take the survey and leave feedback of what are our priorities for the 
future of Montgomery County.  

 
On a motion made by Mr. Raisner, seconded by Giannini, the Minutes of the April 5, 

2022 meeting were approved as written. 
 

On a motion made by Raisner, seconded by Mr. Giannini, the meeting was adjourned at 
8:45 p.m. 

      Respectfully submitted, 
       
 
 

Lori F. Smith 
Assistant Secretary    

  


